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HSU 
NSW•ACT•QLD 

Health Services Union NSW/ACT/QLD 

14 May 2025 

The Hon Daniel Mookhey MLC 

Treasurer of New South Wales 

NSW Government 

52 Martin Place 

Sydney NSW 2000 

Dear Treasurer, 

Re: Exposure Draft - Workers Compensation Amendment Bill and Psychosocial Reforms 

The Health Services Union (HSU) welcomes the opportunity to respond to the Exposure 

Draft of the Workers Compensation Amendment Bill (2025), which includes long-overdue 

reforms to better prevent, identify, and respond to psychosocial injury in the workplace. 

Psychological injury is real. Its consequences are often invisible but lifelong, devastating the 

lives of workers and their families. Members across our union, including paramedics, 

hospital workers, disability carers, and aged care staff, are disproportionately affected. They 

report high rates of burnout, trauma, bullying and moral injury, often resulting in complex 

claims that are not easily resolved within a system designed around physical harm. 

We acknowledge that the existing scheme and framework to deal with psychological injuries 

is deeply flawed. The retrofitting of psychological injuries to the same processes that exist 

for physical injuries was a terrible decision that has caused the suffering of thousands of 

workers across NSW, at extreme expense to the NSW Government and employers. The 

status quo as it currently exists is not an option. 

We strongly support the NSW Government's renewed focus on prevention, as this must be 

the system's first priority. The proposed reforms to SafeWork NSW, new mental health 

programs, and a shift in the NSW Industrial Relations Act (1996) toward addressing bullying, 

harassment and discrimination are welcome steps in this direction. However, the system 

must also remain financially sustainable. The exponential growth in psychological injury 

claims places mounting pressure on the scheme's financial reserves, risking a future where 

the funds simply run out, leaving the most vulnerable workers without the support they 

urgently need. 
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